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Notice is given under subsection 136(2) of the Radiocommunications Act 1992 (the Act) that the Australian Communications and Media Authority (ACMA) proposes to revoke the RADIOCOMMUNICATIONS (PUBLIC SAFETY AND EMERGENCY RESPONSE) CLASS LICENCE 2013 (the PSER Class Licence) and to replace it with the RADIOCOMMUNICATIONS (PUBLIC SAFETY AND EMERGENCY RESPONSE) CLASS LICENCE 2023 (the draft Class Licence) under section 132 of the Act. 
 
Reasons for revocation

The PSER Class Licence is due to sunset on 1 October 2023. It authorises certain persons to operate radiocommunications devices to support public safety and emergency response functions. The PSER Class Licence provides public safety bodies with significant flexibility to deploy telecommunications networks without administrative overheads during emergency response and disaster recovery activities. This notice informs interested parties that the ACMA intends to remake the PSER Class Licence before its sunset date. The draft Class Licence includes a provision to revoke the current PSER Class Licence.

Copies of the PSER Class Licence, the draft Class Licence, and the Consultation Paper explaining the proposed revocation and draft Class Licence in more detail are available on the ACMA’s website (www.acma.gov.au).  Hardcopies may be obtained from the ACMA by contacting:

The Manager
Spectrum Planning Section
Australian Communications and Media Authority
PO Box 78
Belconnen ACT 2616

Telephone:	(02) 6219 5239
[bookmark: _Hlk8638987]Email: 		freqplan@acma.gov.au 

Comments

Under section 136 of the Act, the ACMA is seeking representations about the proposal to make the draft Class Licence, revoking the PSER Class Licence. 

Interested persons are invited to make representations about the proposed variation no later than 21 July 2023. Representations should be in writing and should be addressed to:

The Manager
Spectrum Planning Section
Australian Communications and Media Authority
PO Box 78
Belconnen ACT 2616

or by email to:
freqplan@acma.gov.au 

